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March 31, 2025
VIA EMAIL

Avram Berman

55 Chalet Circle
Rochester, NY 14618
Aberman7@gmail.com

Re: FOIL 2025-1065
Dear Mr. Berman:

This letter is a response from the City of Rochester (“City”) to the appeal you submitted for FOIL
request 2025-1065. That request, submitted on February 22, 2025, sought a list of all property
addresses in the City of Rochester that currently have a barn.

On March 26, 2025, the City informed you pursuant to Public Officers Law § 89 (3), that following
a diligent search, based on the information provided, no responsive records could be found.

On March 26, 2025, you administratively appealed the City’s response. This letter is the City’s
response to that administrative appeal.

On appeal, the City located one responsive record. This record is an Excel sheet of the addresses in
the City of Rochester that have an accessory structure listed as a barn. For your convenience, |
have provided a document listing the Structure Codes which correspond to the first column of the
Excel Sheet. These documents are available to you on JustFOIA.

This correspohdence constitutes my final decision regarding your request. If you disagree with this

decision, you may seek judicial review of it pursuant to Article 78 of the Civil Practice Law and
Rules. Your time to seek judicial review begins immediately.

Si

Patrick Beath
Corporation Counsel

cc: Kristen O’Neill, Committee on Open Government

- Phone: 585.428.6812 Fax: 585.428.6950 TTY: 585.428.6054 EEO/ADA Employer ®



